




































TO:   The Chairman and Members 
 of the Board of Directors, 
 North Bay-Mattawa Conservation Authority 

 
ORIGIN: Helen Cunningham, Manager, Financial Services and Human 

Resources   
 
DATE: June 24th, 2020 
 
SUBJECT: Budget Update  
 
 
Background: 
 
Staff are monitoring the 2020 budget very carefully to keep the Board Members 
up to-date of any potential impact of COVID-19.  As Board Members are aware, 
the North Bay-Mattawa Conservation Authority’s (NBMCA) office is closed to the 
public, but is still carrying on business by way of telephone, email and regular 
mail.  All staff are working from home but coming in periodically, to ensure that 
services are still being performed. 
 
As the Board Members were informed at the March meeting, that a careful watch 
of the budget is warranted, this is an update as revenue and expenses by 
program as of May 31st, 2020. 
 
Analysis: 
 
At the end of May the overall total revenues are almost equal to the end of May 
2019 with 2020 being up, and the overall expenses are down approximately 11% 
as in compared to last year.  The revenue increase is mostly attributed to the 
fees collected in the Septic OBC program and the Section 28 Regulations 
program.  Expenditures are down because of a hold on capital initiatives pending 
the outcome of the COVID-19 emergency.   
 
Application was made again this year through Service Canada for summer 
students wage subsidy.  NBMCA has applied for 3 summer labour positions, a 
Planning and Water Quality Technician position, and a Septic Administrative 
position for our Parry Sound office.  Correspondence from Service Canada was 
received June 1st concerning the assessment that was being done on our 
application, and they are unable to offer us funding for all of the positions applied 
for.  Questions provided to us were answered and remitted back should funding 
become available.  Management has made internal budget accommodations to 
allow for the hiring of the three summer labour positions.  They were hired on 
June 1st. The other positions are still on hold pending confirmation of funding and 
until the office is fully staffed again. 
 
 
 
 



 
 
The Mattawa River Canoe Race held in July has been cancelled and therefor 
expenses will not be as high so there shouldn’t be too much of an impact to the 
Outreach budget.  Staff will keep a careful watch on this budget.  Registrants and 
sponsors have agreed to allow NBMCA to defer monies received for next year’s 
Canoe Race. 
 
At this time the Natural Classroom is closed and will not be available for rental 
unless an acceptable safe accommodation plan can be put in place.  So far this 
has not happened.   
 
 
Recommendation:  
 
The Chief Administrative Officer is recommending to the Board of Directors that 
expenditures, between now and the end of the year, be closely monitored.  
 
 
RECOMMENDED RESOLUTION: 
 
THAT the Board of Directors receives the Budget Update report at May 31, 2020 
be approved and appended to the minutes of this meeting. 
 
 
 
 
______________________________ _______________________________ 

Brian Tayler, CAO, Secretary-Manager Helen Cunningham, Manager, Finance and Human 

Resources 
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